Ken Scott, EdD

From: Robert B. Lane <robertblane@msn.com>

Sent: Thursday, May 22, 2014 2:33 PM

To: mrowell '

Cc: allen; chaplainjac@yahoo.com; Kenley Obas; Ken Scott, EdD
Subject: Food for Kids

Hi, Allen and Mike, Kenley and Ken:

| didn't want this school year to be completely gone before giving you a report on
the things that were done with the money that Alfa and St. James gave to us back in our time together.

Capitol Heights ended their effort with the close of schoola year ago. Charlsetta left, the principal left, and we
left. There were about 25 kids in that group at CH. But in February of that year, as you might remember, we
started another program at Carver Elementary under Ms. Jackie Chappell, a parent volunteer. At the end of
her first year she had 35 kids enrolled. Jackie picked up where she left off this year, and doubled the
enrollment to 53 as of this, the last week of school.

A Food Bank rep met with Jackie and me this week. She can not have been more impressed with what Jackie
had done than | was. Jackie used the money we had left over to buy food all year. In addition, she started
raising money on her own, and at the end of the year had $300 to begin next year's work. Furthermore, every
family in her program received a turkey and all the fixings for Thanksgiving. Jackie's stewardship of our
program and your money filled me with admiration for her efforts and her success.

| knew you would be as proud as | am to know what's been going on with Food for Kids!

Warm Regards,

Bob



